Non-Federal Share for Head Start

Source:  Early Childhood Learning and Knowledge Center, Office of Head Start
The Head Start Act stipulates that the Federal share of the total costs of the Head Start program will not exceed 80 percent of the total grantee budget unless a waiver has been granted (Head Start Act Section 640(b)). If the grantee agency fails to obtain and document the required 20 percent, or other approved match, a disallowance of Federal funds may be taken. Non-Federal share must meet the same criteria for allowability as other costs incurred and paid with Federal funds.

While state funds are one way to make the required match, other items that can be used toward match are:
· In-kind contributions
· Cash contributions (from non-federal sources, such as private and corporate contributions)
· Volunteer time
· Donated supplies
· Donated equipment
· Donated land/buildings
Waivers are also granted to grantees that are not able to make their match.  The criteria for receiving a waiver include:
1. Lack of community resources.

2. Impact of cost an agency may incur in the early days of the program

3. Impact of an unanticipated increase in cost

4. Community affected by disaster

5. Impact upon the community if the program is discontinued

To receive a waiver - or a reduction in the required non-Federal share, the grantee agency must provide the ACF Regional Office written documentation of need. This request may be submitted with the grant proposal document or during the budget period if a situation arises that will make it impossible to meet the requirement. Approval of the waiver request cannot be assumed by the grantee agency without written notice from the ACF Regional Office.

Failure to meet the non-Federal share requirement can have a severe impact on the grantee agency. If it is determined that the requirement has not been met, the grantee agency may be required to repay $4 for every $1 of shortfall. For example, a shortfall of $10,000 could result in a disallowance of $40,000 of Federal funds. This amount must be repaid by the grantee agency from agency funds. Federal funds may not be used to repay the disallowance. The shortfall may be the result of a failure to accumulate the match, lack of documentation or incorrect valuation that results in a subsequent disallowance. While not required, it is advisable to accumulate extra match that may be used in this situation as replacement to avoid possible repayment.

http://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/hslc/tta-system/operations/Fiscal/Financial%20Management/Budgets/Non-Federal%20Share.htm
